ARMORE PARK COMMUNITY CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT JANUARY 2018 TO DECEMBER 2018

At the commencement of this period the CCC comprised Phillip Broadhead, Joanne Macey,
Damian‘CoIe, Mick Heppleston and Mick treland as, community members. Jason Mikosic,
Mike Rogers and Alexander Cox as company members, Scott Martin as the representative of
Goulburn Mulwaree Council and Don Elder as independent chairman. Occasionally the
company members changed. During the year Bill Dobbie and Robert James were added as
community members.

The CCC met on three occasions during the year.

The community interest in the CCC has been high and all meetings have been held in the
Bungonia Community Hall and are open to the public. We now have the permitted number
of community members and there was one other community applicant who was not
successful.

Meetings throughout the year have, on occasions, been lively. There have been many
discussions about noise, truck movements and water usage and some of the issues raised
are ongoing. There was a formal complaint about the conduct of one community member of
the CCC which | adjudicated and determined no action would be taken and that acoustics at
meetings were to be improved. | also reminded all members of the provisions of the Code of
Conduct. There was also a motion of no confidence in the CCC minute taker (a
representative of the company) which was lost. Despite these matters ! consider the CCC
has fulfilled its’ purpose and information is received from, and given to, the community. On
occasions debate has become heated but never out of control.

Information provide by the company has improved and become more detailed during the
year and | thank the company representatives who have contributed to this. The concerns of
the community are brought to meetings and | thank the community members for their
efforts. The Goulburn Mulwaree Council, through its representative has kept the CCC well
informed of its activities.

All in ali, the CCC is a lively, interested organisation where information is sought and
generally provided and members respect others’ views. It has been both a challenge and a
pleasure to act as chairman. It has certainly never been dull.

D .J.Elder

Chairman



